University Library Committee

Meeting Minutes for November 7, 2007
Members Present: Lee Blecher, Lesley Farmer, Bei Lu, Betsy McEneaney, Hema Ramachandran, Sara Sluss, Hilda Sramek, Ebony Utley, Jun Yan 

Meeting Called to Order at 2:10 pm in the Faculty Center for Professional Development.
Approved the Agenda

Approved Minutes from October 12, 2007 
Library updates

1.
Sara Sluss provided an update on the library renovation. It is in-process and being completed according to schedule. The main structure should be done in December 07. Storage areas will still be in-process.

2.
The anticipated 10% budget cut for the university will impact the library. 
· Continuing subscriptions that support faculty and student research and learning will be primary in maintaining. The library may need to cut back on purchasing books. The library will look toward collaborating as possible with other colleges. 
· There is interest in enhancing “cooperative collection management” among CSU campuses where library collections are shared, but there are also obstacles because many disciplines are at each campus and students need to have access to the resources on their own campus. Link+ continues to grow.
· There is also interest in further developing Virtual Collections (i.e., on-line journals, magazines, etc.), where the purchasing of these resources are done on a cooperative system-wide basis coordinated through the Chancellor’s office. 
3.
Extended hours for the Library will begin December 9, 2007.

Old business

1. 
Continued review of materials related to copyright. Information related to copyright can be found as a link under “Research Guides” at the CSULB library website. It contains a great deal of applicable information and links related to copyright laws and guidelines.
2.
Lesley discussed the need to meet with programs and/or departments on campus in regards to information literacy. She is asking members of the Library Advisory Committee to help provide a liaison so she can meet with groups or individuals about incorporating information literacy related learning objectives into their course syllabi. This would be especially good for courses that are being revised in order for them to be certified for general education. 

Freshman technology survey

1.
The committee reviewed the key findings from the UNIV 100 2007 Survey on usage and expectations of academic technology services.

Merlot demonstration


1.
Lesley Farmer gave an on-line demonstration of Merlot.

2.
The Merlot system is 5-6 years old. The materials and articles it contains are peer reviewed and rated.

December meeting


1.
The committee decided to have the December meeting as a virtual meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 3:35 pm.
Respectfully submitted, Lee Blecher
